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             PHILIPPINES
Human Rights Council

31st Session of the Working Group on the Universal Periodic Review

UPR of CENTRAL AFRICAN REPUBLIC
9 November 2018

Mister Vice-President, the Philippines welcomes the delegation of the Central African Republic to this UPR session. 

The Philippines commends the Central African Republic (CAR) for its strong determination to place human rights at the center of government’s policies and actions.  We note with appreciation the adoption of the new Constitution in 2016, establishing institutions for the promotion and protection of human rights in the country, and we welcome the adoption of legal measures that address sexual violence against women and girls and that ensures gender equality in employment.  
We acknowledge the Central African Republic’s ratification of the Optional Protocol to the CRC on involvement of children in armed conflict, and welcome its efforts to ratify other conventions and protocols including the International Convention on the Protection of the Rights of All Migrant Workers and Members of their Families (ICRMW). 
In a constructive spirit, the Philippines submits the following recommendations (for CAR):
1) Continue to adopt and enhance inclusive prevention and protection measures to address sexual and gender-based violence and ensure adequate assistance for victims;  

2) Ensure implementation of the CRC to protect children in armed conflict; and

3) Continue its efforts in engaging international and regional partners in capacity-building activities towards effective delivery of its national priorities, policy measures, and plans related to improving the human rights situation.  

 Thank you. END
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